TOLLESHUNT KNIGHTS PARISH COUNCIL
Report of the meeting held on 20.11.2023
Planning
The following decision by Maldon District Council was received:

Hylands Rectory Road — Monastery of St John the Baptist. Installation of steel portable cabin on land
for use as sleeping accommodation. Refused.

The following new application was considered:

Little Acres Barnhall Road — single storey rear extensions. Alterations to fenestration to the front and
side extensions. The Parish Council has no comment to make on this application.

To note that the following appeals have been made to the Planning Inspectorate:

Hylands Rectory Road — Monastery of St John the Baptist: Ancillary building in place of existing
former chicken shed and new Hall building.

Enforecment: Maldon District Council is currently investigating the stationing and occupation
without planning permission of caravans at Mayfield Park Lane.

Highways/public rights of way

Trucam patrols in October made a total of 35 captures over four patrols (two hours).
A number of damaged road traffic signs in the village will be reported to Highways.

Village Hall There is still no further progress report on the insurance claim for subsidence of the Hall
although the two insurance companies involved are hoping to set up a meeting to discuss the way
forward.

Budget and precept for the year 2024 -2025

The Council will hold a working party to begin the process of setting the above.

Remembrance Day service

This was well attended and the Village Hall Management Committee have been thanked for
providing refreshments afterwards. The Parish Council will begin looking at the possibility of
providing a more permanent memorial for the fallen of the First World War.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 18" December 2023 and the agenda
will be displayed on the Parish Council’s website and notice board.



